

FOR ALL YOUR MOISTURE TESTING NEEDS SINCE 1938

To Whom it May Concern

This letter is intended to convey our, The Steinlite Corporation's, opposition to the proposed policy change to include Grain Moisture Analyzers in the VCAP program.

Our feeling is that as a sector in the NCWM that already has to adhere to the annual NTEP Phase II requirements, this would be a redundant requirement that is already covered by Phase II. In our view this is just another regulatory burden that does little to nothing to benefit the industry as a whole, whether that be the producers or end users.

As a manufacturer (and pioneers of the technology still used today)of Grain Moisture Analyzers for nearly a century, the master standards kept at the USDA/FGIS testing facility in Kansas City, MO., are compared to our own Lab/Production Standards yearly. If there were any doubts, questions, concerns regarding our production and the ability to produce high quality moisture analyzers this is where it will show up. All production machines are compared to our Lab Standards and held to a higher standard than even the Phase II requirements as I am sure most other manufacturers use that same basic approach.

Respectfully,

Martin J. Clements

12/22/2022

President